
 

 

 

Memo 
 

To: Harlem Board of Education 

 

From: Josh Aurand 

 

Date     March 3, 2021 

 

Re: Zonar Systems 

        

 

 

I am recommending to upgrade our buses’ Zonar GPS systems to help with transitioning to a 4G 

Network. Currently, our buses use the 3G network for the GPS systems and 3G will become 

unavailable February 2022. Our GPS systems currently are not 4G compatible. This upgrade will 

be a one time cost of $12,690 and extend our contract with Zonar two (2) more years. 

 

Thank you for your consideration.  


